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Dear Parents and Carers,  

We have had a wonderful start to our new school year, despite the challenges presented to us with the 

current pandemic. The children have settled into school so well and are working really hard. We are 

very proud of them all. We are continually looking for ways to keep parents and families involved in 
school even though we have the restrictions on meeting up. We have been really pleased with the 

number of people attending our virtual collective worship, it means a lot to the children too.  

Thank you to parents for maintaining social distance from other adults at the school gate. Please do 

not use the entrance to the school drive to drop off children or turn your car round as we have had 

two near misses with drivers not noticing pedestrians.   

Virtual Collective Worship:  
I would personally like to thank all those parents and carers who have joined us online each Friday for 

our Family Celebration Collective Worship. I am delighted that we have been able to find a way to con-

tinue with these virtually as it is so important to celebrate the achievements of our wonderful children 

here at St Bartõs. 

In addition, both our Reception Welcome Service and the Harvest Festival Celebration have been huge-

ly successful and it was just a delight to see so many familiar faces. Both services have been full of live 
participation from the children in school and pre -recorded contributions of poetry, prayer, reflections, 

dances and songs from the different classes. I must thank all of the adults in school for their support 

and our wonderful children who continue, even in these strange times, to let their light shine. Your 

generous donations of produce have been so gratefully received by Agape Foodbank in Spalding.  

I would be grateful if you could complete the brief survey which will be sent out via ParentMail next term 
based on our virtual Collective Worship so far this academic year.  Finally, please look out for details of 

our Remembrance Service and all things Christmas in Autumn Term 2.  

Miss Cox  

Flu Vaccinations:  The annual flu vaccinations were administered on Tuesday 20th October 2020.  

If you would like your child to receive the vaccination please click on the following link to complete the 

online consent form https://www.lincolnshireimmunisations.co.uk/ as the Immunisation Team will return 

to school again on Friday 27th November. Please enter the school code: EE120551.  

Parking: Please continue to keep our children safe when dropping off and collecting at peak times by 

reverse parking and driving at a slow speed.  

Drop off and Collection: ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƪŜŜǇ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ΨōǳōōƭŜǎΩ ŀǇŀǊǘ ǿƘŜƴ ŘǊƻǇǇƛƴƎ 

ƻũ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ǎǝŎƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǝƳŜ ǎƭƻǘǎ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǘŜ ƛǎ ŎƭƻǎŜŘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǿŀƛǘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ 

ŎƘƛƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŶŎŜΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƎŜǘ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǘŜ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ   

Coronavirus (Covid -19): Please click on the following link to find the up to date 

information on support for parents and carers to keep children safe online https://www.gov.uk/

government/publications/coronavirus -covid -19 -keeping -children -safe-online/coronavirus -covid -19 -

support -for -parents -and -carers -to-keep-children -safe-online  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online


 

 

Class News  

Apple Class: Welcome back! I hope you all had a lovely summer holiday 

é even though it seems such a long time ago now. Apple Class have had a fan-

tastic start to the new school year! The previous Reception children re-

turned to school ready for the challenge of Year 1 and the new Reception 

children are a wonderful addition to our school. Due to Covid -19, we were un-

able t o hold t r ansit ion days in t he summer  but  t he new childr en have set t led 

in remarkably well and have already formed some incredible friendship 

groups. I am so proud of them. They are kind, caring, polite, eager to learn 

and so smiley! Thank you to our new parents for your support on Tapestry so 

far. Sharing the Apple Class transition videos with your children over the 

summer really helped them to settle into Apple Class so quickly. In fact, they 

are probably one of the most independent groups we have ever had in school! 

Well done Reception, you little superstars! J  

 

So far this term we have: explored our new classroom environment (Apple 

Class had a mini make over during the summer holidays), created new friend-

ship groups, picked our own snacks from the school fruit trees, learnt new 

phonics sounds, explored the names of our body parts, looked at seasons and 

how the weather changes throughout the year, learnt about God and the way 

he forgives us, thought about ways in which we are special, spoke about who 

we can turn to if we want to talk, we have embraced Halloween and taken 

part in many other lessons. The children have been absolutely amazing at fol-

lowing hygiene routines in school, which involves regular hand washing, using hand gel, using and binning tis-

sues, sneezing and coughing into their elbows, not getting too close to other children, ensuring they stay in 

their bubble and just generally adapting to a new way of schooling!  

 

The children have worked their socks off this term and I look forward to seeing what adventures we get 

up to next term!  

 

Have a lovely half term, Miss Cannon and Mrs Beresford.  

Page 2 St Bartholomewõs CE Primary School 

Oak Class: What a busy term we have had in Oak class. Our topic 

of rivers has led us to investigate states of matter in Science. We planned 

and carried out a fair test using a range of liquids and scientific appa-

ratus. The children had to work in teams to investigate which liquid 
would evaporate first. Involved in this process was prediction, observa-

tion, recording and analysing results. Lots of 

working scientifically!  

 

We also have looked at the artist Monet and his 

impressionist paintings of rivers. The children 

produced some fabulous art work using pastels.  

 

We have also been busy learning all about the 

courses of a river and using technical vocabulary 
such as transportation, erosion and deposit. Well 

done Oak class!  
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Palm Class:  

The weeks are flying by, Autumn is well and truly here and our 

school days are becoming more of a familiar routine, despite the 

difference in how they were. The children in Palm Class have 

settled so well into school life and I am incredibly proud of 

them. We have had such a busy but truly wonderful term and it 

has been such a joy for the Palm Class Team to support them on 

their learning journey once again.  

 

The children have been working incredibly hard in Maths developing their knowledge and under-

standing of Place Value. In addition, the children have been exploring the book ôHere We Areõ by 

Oliver Jeffers which has supported them in their return to school, has encouraged us all to look 

closely at our wonderful world and be grateful for all that we have. They have written infor-

mation guides, poetry and their own lyrics to Louis Armstrongõs song ôWhat a Wonderful Worldõ. 

You can watch the videos of the children signing to the original song and hear their wonderful 

lyrics on our school Facebook Page.  

 

We participated in the nationwide Anti -Bullying Assembly 2020, which was streamed on YouTube 

and as a class we pledged to fight against bullying not only in our school but in the world around 

us. Palm Class also enjoyed taking part in Hello Yellow Day, for World Mental Health Day. Finally, 

we have been developing the garden area outside Palm Class. The children have loved working to-

gether in the outdoors and cannot wait to take full advantage of this area when the weather im-

proves.  

 

I am looking forward to welcoming the children back after half - term for even more adventures in 

Palm Class.  

 

Willow Class  
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